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Chapter 16
Sabrina hugged her shoulders and said proudly: “I just look down on you, why? You are
not allowed to talk about it?”

“University classmates who didn’t know that you went to be a live-in son-in-law after
graduation? When you were in school, you couldn’t afford to eat, and when you
graduated you are eating leftovers, you still have the face to ask me for help?

A bit of anger surged in Charlie’s heart.

People do not offend him, He does not offend people, Sabrina is really too much this
time!

At this moment, he suddenly received a text message from Stephen Thompson on his
cell phone: “Mr. Wade, Shangri-La, is the property of our Wade Group. Shangri-La in
Aurous Hill is just one of our more than 100 Shangri-La units.”.

Charlie’s pupils shrank suddenly!

Shangri-La belongs to the Wade family?

He subconsciously responded to the text message: “Aren’t you lying to me?”

Stephen Thompson said: “The person in charge of Aurous Hill Shangri-La is named
Issac Craven and his phone number is 155. You call him and he will take care of
everything.”

“Is it Okay?”

Seeing that Charlie kept low hair text messages made Sabrina very depressed.



She felt like she was abusing the dog, of course she wanted to hear the dog barking
twice.

But unexpectedly, Charlie didn’t say a word.

It seems that this Class monitor, who was very stubborn when he was in college, is still
so stubborn and indifferent to being scolded.

So she increased her firepower and sneered: “Oh, Class monitor, you can really bear it!”

“By the way, I heard people say that you and Claire had been married for three years
and you haven’t gotten into her bed. Could it be that Claire was the mistress of others?
Wouldn’t you just be a pretence for her to be someone else’s junior? Right? Hahaha!”

Charlie frowned.

It’s all about insulting me, but also insulting my wife?

Sabrina, you are looking for death by yourself!

So, he dialed the phone number of Issac Craven, the person in charge of Shangri-La,
looked at Sabrina, and said indifferently: “I want to ask your person in charge, how does
Shangri-La recruit employees? Even someone with mouth full of dung, can they still be
recruited?”

“Dare to scold me? Are you tired of life!” Sabrina immediately exploded her hair and
shouted at the security guard beside her: “He is here to insult me, give him a beating!”

At this time, Charlie had already dialed the phone.

“Hey, who.”

On the phone, a man’s coercive voice came.

Charlie asked coldly: “Are you Issac Craven? My name is Charlie Wade. I’m at the door
of Shangri-La now. I will give you one minute to get down, or you will get out of
Shangri-La in the future!”



The man on the phone who was still full of momentum suddenly asked: “Young Mr.
Wade? Are you really at the door of Shangri-La?”

Charlie said coldly: “You still have fifty seconds!”

The other party seemed frightened and blurted out: “Wait a minute, I’m here!”

Sabrina laughed angrily by Charlie’s phone call, and said sarcastically: “Charlie, I didn’t
expect you to brag like this? Do you know the identity of President Issac? The two top
members of Shangri La did not dare to act in front of President Issac. Do you think you
can bluff me by pretending to make a call?”

Charlie said lightly, “Is it bluffing you? You’ll know after 30 seconds!”

Sabrina laughed loudly: “Okay, Class monitor Wade, then I will wait with you for 30
seconds! Oh no, I will wait with you for three minutes! If they don’t come out for three
minutes, I will let the security guard tear your mouth. Look at how you brag in the future!
Hahaha! You really laugh at me!”

Twenty seconds.

A middle-aged man wearing a top-level customized suit ran out in a panic.

He is a dog of the Wade family and a very powerful dog.

Since he took office in Aurous Hill and became the head of Shangri-La, he has been
one of the most respected existences in city. When has he been so flustered?

However, he had to panic, and never dreamed that the young master would appear in
Shangri-La where he was in charge.

Sabrina was about to continue to ridicule Charlie, when she suddenly saw the security
guards around her looking behind her with horror.

When she turned her head subconsciously, she suddenly discovered that President
Issac was running out of it, and she was suddenly struck by lightning.

Immediately, she looked at Charlie, her eyes full of horror: “How is this possible?”



“Who is Mr. Charlie?!”

Issac Craven’s voice was trembling.

The people were stunned, and Mr. Issac, who was able to bring the Aurous Hill
earthquakes by stomping his feet, changed his voice in a panic at this moment!

Charlie said at this moment: “I am!”

Issac Craven rushed to the front immediately, bowed and said: “Master”

Before he finished speaking, Charlie immediately said: “Mr. Issac, don’t say something
outside.”

When Issac Craven heard this, his whole body trembled in shock.

d*mn, I am a stupid dog! The identity of the young master must be highly confidential,
and he almost called out. If the young master blamed him for that, wouldn’t he be
finished?

So he hurriedly changed his name, but still respectfully said: “Mr. Charlie, you are
welcome to Shangri-La. Please move to my office to talk.”

Sabrina was already frightened, she couldn’t accept this reality, but it really happened in
front of her eyes.

What is the origin of Charlie? How can the bosses of Shangri-La treat him respectfully?

She ridiculed him just now, shouldn’t he hold grudges?

Chapter 17
Thinking of this, Sabrina hurriedly changed into a flattering look, and said to Charlie in a
charming manner: “It’s really an honor for our Shangri-La and my old classmates to
come by, Mr. Charlie.”

She felt that by complimenting Charlie, she could make Charlie forget or ignore what
she had done just now.



However, she took Charlie too kindly.

When Issac Craven heard Sabrina’s words, he asked in surprise: “Sabrina, are you
Charlie’s classmate?”

“Yes, yes, yes!” Sabrina said hurriedly: “Charlie was the monitor of my college class. We
have a very good relationship!”

Issac Craven said immediately: “I will report to the President’s Office tomorrow, and you
will be the personnel director of Shangri-La!”

From the team leader to the personnel director, there are at least three levels in
Shangri-La, and the remuneration is more than ten times, and most of the employees
are in control of life and death. He is definitely one of the executives.

When Sabrina heard this, she was excited and almost fainted.

At this time, Charlie said coldly: “Mr. Charlie, do you know what my relationship is with
Sabrina?”

Issac Craven thought that Charlie was dissatisfied with this arrangement, and
immediately said: “If Mr. Charlie is not satisfied, then let Ms. Sabrina be promoted
directly to vice president!”

Charlie suddenly said, “Because I didn’t have a membership card, I called Sabrina for
help, but she actually humiliated me for no reason, and even wanted security to beat me
several times. You actually want to promote her to vice president. What do you mean?
Deliberately want to fight against me?”

Hearing this, Issac Craven felt cold.

The flattering hit the horse’s leg!

Immediately, his eyes were full of anger when he looked at Sabrina.

Immediately afterwards, he slapped Sabrina’s face fiercely, and cursed: “Even Mr.
Charlie dared to offend, you have the courage of the bear heart and leopard? Don’t you
want to live?”



Sabrina was so frightened that she was soft, knelt on the ground and kept kowtow,
crying: “Mr. Charlie, I was wrong.”

Issac Craven kicked Sabrina abruptly, kicked her a few meters away, and cursed: “You
are not a dog with long eyes! I will let you know today and it has caused Mr. Charlie’s
price!”

Having said that, he shouted to the security guard beside him: “Beat her fiercely! Beat
her half to death, and then give her plastic face a good look, and then tell the whole
Aurous Hill that no company will dare to use her in the future!”

Sabrina was so frightened that she hurriedly said: “President Issac, I was wrong, please
forgive me!”

Issac Craven was furious, and shouted: “Now you know it was wrong? Why did you go?
You can offend Mr. Wade too? If it wasn’t for the face of Mr. Wade, I would kill you!”

Sabrina broke down and cried. She knelt on the ground and crawled all the way to
Charlie, kowtowing her head again and again: “Class monitor Wade, I was wrong, sorry!
Please let it for the sake of classmates.”

Charlie asked her indifferently: “Sabrina, classmate, why did you insult me   and my wife
just now?”

Sabrina cried bitterly and said, “Class monitor, I was confused just now. I blame my bad
mouth. Please forgive me.”

Charlie said: “If people do not offend me, I will not offend others, but if they offend me, I
will never forgive others!”

After that, he snorted and said: “You brew your own bitter wine, drink it yourself!”

Issac Craven scolded: “b*tch, dare to bitch with Mr. Wade, I will tear your broken
mouth!”

Sabrina did not dare to beg for mercy anymore, but knelt on the ground and wept
bitterly.



Charlie did not sympathize with her at all, but simply ignored her and said blankly to
Issac Craven: “I want to talk to you about the Hanging garden. Let go to your office.”

Issac Craven nodded hurriedly, and said respectfully: “Mr. Charlie come with me!”

After speaking, he pointed at the security guard beside him and shouted: “Hit her hard!”

“Yes, President Issac!”

How dare the security guard disobey him, nodding his head immediately rushed to hold
Sabrina to beat her.

Sabrina kept wailing, but Charlie completely ignored it, and under the guidance of Issac
Craven nodding and bowing, he entered Shangri-La.

As soon as he arrived at Issac Craven’s office, Charlie went straight to the topic: “A few
days later, it will be my wife’s wedding anniversary. I want to reserve the entire Hanging
garden. Can I do that?”

Issac Craven said without hesitation: “Mr. Wade, in order to ensure fairness to all
high-end members, Hanging Garden has always refused to book the venue. Even the
city leaders will not provide private space service. However, as long as you need it, the
air in the garden can even be reserved for you alone forever!”

Charlie said indifferently: “That’s not necessary, just save it on the anniversary. Besides,
I need you to cooperate with me and prepare a little surprise for my wife.”

Issac Craven said immediately: “Mr. Wade, don’t worry, all Shangri-La employees and I
will obey your instructions!”

Charlie got things done in Shangri-La. When he took the bus home, almost all the
passengers in the bus were using TikTok, Instagram and YouTube.

Moreover, to his surprise, everyone is watching the same video!

It’s the video of throwing thirteen millions in cash at Rare Earth!



The video was shot from Stephen Thompson’s Rolls-Royce team, a series of top
Rolls-Royce cars, a dozen black security guards with black suitcases, and thirteen
million cash dropped on the ground for dogs to watch. The low-ranking sales manager
has no place to show herself, and the whole process is posted online.

However, the video failed to capture the front of Charlie.

This video quickly became popular in Aurous Hill. Countless people are wondering who
is the superhero. Many girls even dreamed of Cinderella and the prince’s dreams, eager
to one day meet this low-key hero.

Charlie repeatedly confirmed that he was difficult to recognize in the video, and then he
was relieved and returned home.

At this time, the home is full of joy.

Claire got the contract from the Emgrand Group and was about to become the director
of the Willson Group. Her parents were naturally excited and tearful.

She have been looked down upon in the Willson family for so many years, now she can
finally raise her head and be a woman!

When the father-in-law and mother-in-law were happy, seeing Charlie was not as bored
as before.

The mother-in-law said excitedly: “Oh, I’m so happy today, my daughter is really not an
ordinary person!”

After finishing speaking, she looked at Charlie again, and said with a rare smile:
“Charlie, you can be considered a great inspiration for this matter. I won’t let you cook
today. Let’s find a restaurant to have a meal!”

Claire smiled and said, “Then let’s go to Kempinski to eat western food!”

“It’s too expensive!” The mother-in-law blurted out: “That’s not more than 1,000 per
capita?”



Claire smiled and said, “Mom, the director’s salary is very high, with an annual salary of
one million.”

“Oh!” The mother-in-law applauded joyfully, and happily said: “It’s great, great! My family
is finally promising!”

After that, she said: “However, you must pay at least 70% to your mother from your
future salary. You young people don’t understand the importance of financial
management. Money is definitely more reliable with me than you save yourself!”

Claire nodded immediately and smiled: “Okay mom, I will give it to you every month at
that time, but let’s say it, you can’t always rebuke Charlie in the future, saying things like
how can he be your son-in-law? “

The mother-in-law immediately opened her eyes and smiled: “Okay! Mom cares about
your face, so try to talk less about him in the future!”

Chapter 18
Wendell was sulking at home when a family of four went to Kempinski for dinner.

He also saw the news from the Emgrand Group, and was very depressed.

He thought Claire would not be able to get the contract from the Emgrand Group if he
didn’t help. He didn’t expect that she would successfully win a contract of 60 million in
the morning. He recalled that he had put a cruel remark at her house yesterday. This
was not for her face?

Harold also called to complain about it, and said as soon as he opened his mouth:
“Brother Wendell, you are too interesting! I have been helping you create opportunities
to chase my cousin, but you helped her win the cooperation of the Emgrand Group.
Didn’t you embarrass me?”

Wendell is also very innocent, what the h*ll? I didn’t help Claire!

At this time, Harold asked again: “Brother Wendell, tell me the truth, did you put my
cousin to sleep?”



Wendell was too embarrassed to deny, saying that he had nothing to do with all of this,
wouldn’t that mean admitting that he was incompetent?

So he said um um ah ah, “Yes, sorry Harold, I will definitely compensate you if I have a
chance in the future.”

“I knew it!” Harold sighed, and then hurriedly asked: “Brother Wendell, my cousin should
still be a intact? She seems to have never let that rubbish touch, you really hit a jackpot
this time!”

Wendell was delighted when he heard this.

OK! Claire is still a …!

Then he might as well declare to the public that she slept with him, so as to provoke the
relationship between her and her husband.

Thinking of this, he smiled and said to Harold: “Harold, your cousin was indeed still a
virgin, and it was really cool to do it, hahaha!”

Harold said bitterly: “Then you can’t ignore me from now on, Brother Wendell!”

“Relax!” Wendell readily agreed.

After hanging up Harold’s phone, Wendell’s father called again.

As soon as the phone was connected, he blurted out: “Wendell, something has
happened! The Marriott Group stopped all our cooperation! Have you been offending
people these days?”

When Wendell heard this, his heartfelt like an ice cellar.

The Emgrand Group has stopped all cooperation with the Jones family? Doesn’t it mean
that the family has suffered heavy losses? !

He blurted out: “What’s the situation, Dad? I haven’t offended anyone these days! Have
you offended anyone?”



Wendell’s father said angrily: “Neither do I! I have been in the company these days, and
I haven’t gone out to offend anyone.”

Wendell said nervously: “Oh, dad, is it possible that the new chairman of Emgrand
Group is preparing to shuffle the cards?”

“Very likely!” Wendell’s father suddenly realized: “Now that the new chairman has taken
over, I haven’t had a chance to pay a visit. I have mentioned it to that Doris several
times, but she keeps saying that their chairman is not attending guests.”

Wendell asked: “What should I do?”

His father thought for a while and said, “Oh, right, there will be a banquet in the Willson
family tomorrow night. It is said that they have invited the chairman of the Emgrand
Group. Let’s go and find a chance to meet him!”

“Okay!” Wendell said immediately: “Tomorrow we will go together!”

The next day, at the most important highlight of the Willson family, the entire family was
excited up and down.

Because after a night of fermentation, the Willson family got the Emgrand Group
contract and invited the Emgrand Group chairman to participate in the family banquet.
The news has spread throughout Aurous Hill!

For this banquet, Charlie found his most expensive suit to put on and went to the hotel
where the banquet was held.

As soon as he arrived at the hotel entrance, Charlie got out of the car and saw a
Porsche suddenly braked and stopped in front of him.

Immediately afterwards, Wendell, dressed in a designer suit and meticulously combed
hair, got out of the car.

Soon, a receptionist came up and greeted Wendell graciously.



And Wendell obviously saw Charlie too, with a trace of disdain in his eyes, looked at
him up and down, and smiled: “Where did you find a copycat suit, and the person
wearing it looks like a dog.”

Charlie asked calmly: “What does it have to do with you?”

The corner of Wendell’s mouth curled up, with a bit of sarcasm on his face, and said,
“You have nothing to do with me, but your wife has something to do with me now.”

Charlie frowned slightly and asked, “What’s the relationship?”

People around can’t help but stop.

Beginning last night, there was a gossip in the circle.

According to the news, Claire was able to win the Emgrand Group’s cooperation entirely
because she dedicated her life to Wendell’s relationship. Otherwise, with the strength of
her and the Willson family, how could she win the Emgrand Group?

Now it seems that this is really a sign.

Wendell saw the crowd gathered, and said to Charlie: “What do you think was the
reason why the Emgrand Group was able to win the cooperation in the first place?”

Charlie looked at Wendell and asked indifferently: “Because of what?”

Wendell’s mouth curled up and said, “Of course it’s because of me, because Claire is
now my woman, so I tried my best to help her win the Emgrand cooperation. If you
know, divorce her sooner, it’s also considered adult beauty. “

Although everyone around had speculated, but now that Wendell said it bluntly,
everyone could not help being surprised.

Claire actually got the cooperation of Emgrand Group through sleeping with Wendell!

“Because of you?” Charlie laughed instead of anger when he heard this, and said, “You
are worthy too?”



Chapter 19
“I’m not worthy, are you worthy?”

Wendell said with gloomy eyes: “You are just a rubbish, you can’t even look at your own
wife. It’s too wrong to follow you in the first place. It’s nice to follow me, I can give her
what she wants!”

Charlie’s face turned cold, lowered his voice, and said coldly: “I’ll give you two choices.
First, you will kowtow to Claire and apologize. In front of everyone, you will swallow
what you have said. Second, I will completely bankrupt your family group, if you
disagree.”

“Hahahahaha, are you kidding me? What kind of thing are you that made my group
bankrupt?”

Wendell laughed wildly and looked at Charlie disdainfully, obviously not taking what he
said seriously.

“Are you a mentally retarded daydreamer? What do you use to make my family group
go bankrupt? Do you know what the market value of my family group is?”

Charlie was expressionless, staring at Wendell for a moment with a mentally retarded
expression, took out the phone at random, and dialed Stephen Thompson.

“Within three minutes, I want to see Wendell’s group go bankrupt and liquidate its
assets, and debts soar!”

In three minutes, letting a group with a market value of several billion go bankrupt is
simply a pipe dream!

Wendell stared at Charlie with a stern look, and said: “d*mn, you’re so awesome! Do
you think you are the superhero on the Internet?”

After that, Wendell said coldly: “rubbish, don’t pretend, I also give you two choices. First,
you will kneel down and apologize to me, and then divorce Claire immediately; second, I
will find a few people to completely abolish you from the face of earth. Then, let you see



me and Claire sweet and sweet with your own eyes, and you can choose yourself! I will
give you one minute!”

Charlie looked down at the phone and said, “You have one minute left, are you sure you
can’t save it?”

“f*ck off! You still have thirty seconds to think about it. If you don’t kneel down, I will
make you regret it forever!” Wendell said indifferently.

“Twenty seconds!”

“Ten seconds!”

“Five seconds!”

“The time is up, don’t blame me for being cruel, it’s you rubbish that you found yourself!”
Wendell shook his collar, then waved to a few bodyguards, ready to take care of the
rubbish first.

But at this moment, Wendell’s cell phone rang suddenly.

Wendell was taken aback, saw his father calling, and quickly picked up.

“Dad, I’m already at the party, are you here?”

On the phone, Wendell’s father snarled frantically: “You rubbish! Who on earth did you
offend! What trouble did you cause! Now all shareholders are frantically dumping our
group’s stock, and our stock has fallen by more than 90%!”

As he said, his father roared again: “The bank suddenly came to ask for debt
repayment! All the partners suddenly stopped cooperating with us and stopped
settlement! Our capital chain has been broken! There is only one way out for bankruptcy
and liquidation!”

Wendell’s face instantly turned pale as he listened to the voice from the phone, and cold
sweat dripped from his forehead.

“Our house is over! Completely over!”



Wendell wanted to ask again. Suddenly, he heard the sound of a police siren on the
opposite side of the mobile phone, followed by the sound of a door breaking, and the
voice of the police asking his father to cooperate in the investigation.

He was suddenly weak, and the phone fell to the ground, smashing to pieces.

As soon as his legs softened, he knelt in front of Charlie.

The wind blew, and the body and heart were cold.

Those bodyguards, seeing this picture, were all surprised and stopped stepping
forward.

Wendell was extremely frightened, and asked Charlie in a low voice, “Who are you? You
did it, right?”

The crowd onlookers were also extremely surprised. Wendell answered the call and
suddenly knelt in front of the son-in-law of the Willson family. What happened?

Charlie looked down at him, bent over slightly, and said in a low voice: “I gave you the
opportunity to choose, but you didn’t choose the right one.”

“I know that I was wrong, I apologize to you, please, let me go! At first I have nothing to
do with you, I have never touched her, the Emgrand Group’s cooperation is not my help,
those words just said are all made up, I beg you, forgive me and my family!”

Wendell kept kowtow apologizing, he couldn’t even dream that a son-in-law of the
Willson family would have such a great energy! One phone call breaking his family!

When he raised his head and looked at Charlie’s cheek, he only felt that this plain face
was more terrifying than a demon!

Can let his family go bankrupt within a few minutes, such a character is not offended at
all!

Charlie shook his head and said, “You should be satisfied, because at least I will save
you a life! Otherwise, your whole family will be dead!”



As soon as he said this, Wendell’s face paled and his whole body trembled violently.

Charlie looked at him and said coldly: “To tell you the truth, I am the superhero on the
Internet. If you don’t want to die, you’d better not talk about my identity, otherwise, you
and your father won’t survive tomorrow morning. !”

After speaking, Charlie patted Wendell’s face, and stepped into the hall without paying
attention to him.

But Wendell completely slumped to the ground, and he did not dare to resist Charlie’s
extremely humiliating action.

Seeing Charlie walked into the hall, Wendell even ran into the hall rolling.

Looking around and seeing Claire’s figure, he crawled over there, knelt at Claire’s feet,
kept kowtow, and cried, “Claire, I apologize to you, I shouldn’t tell you about it. The
rumors, you got the Emgrand Group project, it has nothing to do with me, please, let me
go!”

Claire was taken aback by his actions, and quickly dodged backwards, but ran into a
warm embrace.

Claire looked back, and it was Charlie who hugged himself.

After Charlie came in, he saw Claire. Today’s Claire has been carefully dressed, like a
blooming star in the crowd, dazzling.

Seeing Wendell rushing towards Claire, Charlie took her in his arms first to prevent her
from falling, and gave Wendell a fierce look.

Wendell was frightened and rolled away on his stomach, for fear of angering Charlie.

Claire asked puzzledly: “What happened to him?”

Charlie hugged her while whispering, “I’m afraid this person is sick. Leave him alone.”

Although the two were husband and wife, they didn’t have any close contact. Feeling
Charlie’s warm embrace, Claire’s ears were red.



She hurriedly broke free from Charlie’s arms, and said falteringly: “Well, Chairman
Wade of the Emgrand Group should be here, I’m going to see”

Chapter 20
When Wendell fled, Harold just came in, followed by his sister Wendy and his fiance
Yunlong White.

Beside Yunlong, there was also a young man dressed in luxurious clothes. Looking at
his face, he looked a bit like Gerald.

When he met Wendell head-on, Harold said hurriedly: “Oh, brother Wendell! When I just
came in, I heard someone say something happened to your family? Really?”

Wendell pushed him away in despair, muttering in his mouth: “It’s over, it’s over, it’s all
over”

Harold asked with concern: “Mr. Jones, what’s wrong with you?”

Wendell shook his head in fear, dare not say anything.

He had no doubt that if he said something that he shouldn’t say, he might be corpse on
the street tomorrow.

So Wendell broke away from Harold’s hand and ran out in despair.

Harold looked at his back and sighed, “I guess this house is really finished, sh!t, too
soon, right? It was fine yesterday, but today it is bankrupt!”

Later, when Harold saw Charlie and Claire, he was moved with bad thoughts, and
hurriedly greeted Claire, “Claire, I will introduce you to this distinguished guest. This is
Gerald’s cousin, Fred White. , The eldest son of the White family.”

“Brother Fred, this is my cousin, Claire.” Harold introduced to Fred with a flattering
expression.

As soon as Fred came in, his eyes were tightly focused on Claire. Hearing the words,
he quickly stretched out his hand and said: “Hello Claire. I have heard about the beauty



of the daughter of the Willson family a long time ago. Seeing it today, it really deserves
its reputation.”

A trace of dissatisfaction flashed in Charlie’s eyes. There was no way for his wife to be
beautiful, and the flies around her would be annoying to death after catching one after
another.

So he stretched out his hand first, shook hands with Fred, and said coldly: “Hello, I am
Claire’s husband.”

“You?” Fred looked up and down at Charlie, his disdain was overwhelming, and he
withdrew his hand before he said indifferently: “I didn’t expect Claire to be married. It’s
really a flower on the cow dung.”

Wendy quickly explained on the side: “Brother Fred, this rubbish is imported into our
Willson family. He has no job and no ability!”

After finishing speaking, she deliberately winked at Fred and said, “Brother Fred, after I
marry Gerald, we will be considered as a family, and we must have more contact by
then.”

Fred naturally knew what she meant. This was to encourage him to pursue Claire. Then
he smiled and said, “Miss Claire is as beautiful as an immortal. If I can communicate
more, I can’t ask for it.”

At this moment, Charlie also saw his mother-in-law Elaine and father-in-law Jacob
approaching.

After Elaine walked over, he hurriedly said to Claire, “Claire, have you heard about it?
Jones family is bankrupt!”

“Huh?” Claire asked in surprise: “When did it happen?”

“Just now!” Elaine sighed: “I thought you would divorce Charlie in the future, and you
can be with Wendell, but now it’s nothing to watch.”

Charlie was very depressed, is this mother-in-law a fool? Don’t know that the current
son-in-law is the real son-in-law?



After seeing Elaine, Fred hurried over and introduced himself: “You must be Claire’s
mother, right? Auntie, I am Gerald’s cousin Fred. You are so beautiful, no wonder you
can give birth to Claire. Such a beautiful daughter.”

When Elaine heard that Fred turned out to be Gerald’s cousin, the eldest son of the
White family, and the son of the rich family! Her eyes lit up and she said enthusiastically:
“Yes, I am Claire’s mother. Are you and Claire friends?”

Fred nodded and smiled: “Kind of friends, but I just met today!”

Elaine was full of joy, and quickly nodded and said: “Everyone quickly find a place to sit,
don’t stand, Mr. White, you young people, you should have more contact in the future.”

“Mom!” Claire exclaimed in dissatisfaction, preventing her mother from continuing.

Elaine was about to say something, Claire gave her a hand to remind everyone to pay
attention to the stage.

At this time, Mrs. Willson was already standing in the spotlight!

She looked around with excitement before she stood in front of the microphone and
smiled and said: “First of all, on behalf of the Willson family, I welcome dear friends and
partners to come to our banquet.”

“Then, let us welcome the Vice Chairman of Emgrand Group, Ms. Doris.”

The spotlight moved instantaneously, hitting the beam of light on the front seat.

Wearing a black evening dress, Doris completely exposed her perfect figure to
everyone’s eyes. Under the light, she was as dazzling as a fairy, and all the men in the
field couldn’t help but focus on her.

Emgrand Group, Vice Chairman! Peerless beauty! Each of these identities is enough to
attract everyone’s attention.

After Doris stood up, she just nodded to the crowd. When she saw Charlie, her eyes
stayed for a while before she moved away.



At this time, the Old Mrs. Willson continued to speak: “Today, I would like to thank the
Emgrand Group for being able to entrust such an important project to the Willson family.
The Willson family will definitely go all out to live up to the trust of Emgrand.”

“Secondly, we also want to introduce to our friends an outstanding junior of our Willson
family. If it weren’t for him, we would not have reached a cooperation with Emgrand.
Moreover, after mutual consultation of our group, we decided to nominate him as our
Willson Group’s Director, is solely responsible for the cooperation with Emgrand Group!”

The mother-in-law Elaine said excitedly: “Oh, Claire! It’s time for you to be on stage!”

Although Claire was ready to take the stage, she was still nervous.

Charlie immediately cast an encouraging look at her.

Harold looked at Claire who was full of excitement, and couldn’t help but show a sneer
at the corner of his mouth.

Old Mrs. Willson also looked at the table and spoke with a smile.

“Let us welcome the new director of the Willson Group, Harold!”

Claire’s figure instantly froze in place

She looked to the side in disbelief, but saw Harold proudly and stepped onto the stage.

Charlie’s eyes turned cold instantly.

A good way to cross the river and demolish the bridge!

The Willson family, after using Claire, immediately abandoned her, not caring about her
feelings at all!

Claire’s eye circles instantly turned red, and tears kept rolling in his eye sockets.

Immediately afterward, she stood up and ran out of the door without looking back.

For her, how happy she was when she came, how desperate she was now!



Charlie watched her leave, his face even colder.

Bullying my wife? Are you looking for death?

At this time, Harold stood on the stage and said proudly: “Thank you for the trust of the
company, I will definitely work hard to be a director! I will definitely complete the project
given to us by Emgrand Group!”

Mrs. Willson nodded in satisfaction, took the words, and said: “There is one more
important thing about this banquet, that is, we are fortunate to have Mr. Wade, the new
chairman of the Emgrand Group! Please use the warmest Applause, welcome to
Chairman Wade!”

There was thunderous applause from the audience!

All the guests tonight are rushing to the new chairman of Emgrand Group!

Everyone is waiting to see his style!

Everyone is watching privately, just want to see, who will stand up at this moment!

Someone even said: “I suspect that the mysterious chairman of the Emgrand Group is
the same person as the super goddess who made a lot of noise at Rare Earth on the
Internet!”

“I also think it’s very possible! That super hero’s back looks strange, it shouldn’t be in
the Aurous Hill circle!”

“God! If you say that, isn’t the chairman of Emgrand Group the most powerful super-rich
in Aurous Hill?”

“I look forward to seeing him in his true colors!”

In this fierce applause, under the eager attention of countless people, Charlie suddenly,
with cold his face and slowly stood up


